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OUR NEXT GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING WILL BE HELD MAY 6, 
7:30 IN THE PILOTS LOUNGE AT THE HAGERSTOWN REGIONAL AIRPORT 
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The President's Corner 
 

 
 
Where has this month 
gone?  Perhaps we're 
leaving the cold and snow 
behind and approaching 
flying weather.  One can 
only hope. 
 
I want to mention here that 
most of my epistles 
concern building and 
projects.  As many of you 

have guessed, that's a subject near and dear to my 
heart.  Historically, Chapter 36 has been an active 
group of builders. 
I joined Chapter 36 in the early 80's and can't 
remember a time when either the Chapter or a 
member didn't have a project underway.  Please be 
patient with me as I attempt to chronical the current 
members progress on their projects. 
Please inform me of any member project that I am 
overlooking. 
EAA encompasses many facets of sport aviation but I 
feel that building 
experimental aircraft, wether they be plans built or 
kit built, is the soul of the EAA movement. 
 
We held the Awards banquet at Mrs. Gibbles 
restaurant. 
The food was good and we all enjoyed seeing folks 
we don't get to see on a regular basis.  For those 
who didn't get to attend, Joe Pierce won the Hale 
Andrews award,  Annette Trilannes won the Chapter 
36 award and Ken Jones won the President's award.  
Our speaker was Larry Selman, a local Waynesboro 
artist who is internationally known for his 
meticulously researched oil paintings of historically 
significant military events and people.  
Please visit www.larryselman.com to see some of his 
work. 
As my Mom used to say, "A good time was had by 
all." 
 
I still need to fix a hot mag problem on Daphne but 
not until it warms up a little more.  On the few 
decent days we've had so far, other projects seem to 
have had a higher priority. 
"Aint it always the way" when you have a house, 
cars, etc? 
 
We got Ken's project home week before last and 
need to get back to work on it.  The people up at 
Jonestown covered and painted it. 
 

April 2014 
 

 
 

 
Don has "Hangar 2" open again and is back working 
on his project, another Kitfox IV.   
 
The wings are complete and painted, the tail feathers 
are covered and now, on to the fuselage.                            
training. 
 
Several weeks ago Ken and I went over to 
Gettysburg to visit Gary Hartle's shop and his 
Pietenpol project.  What a thrill!!!!  That aircraft is a 
museum quality build.  It's just what you would 
expect from the gifted artist/mechanic /builder that 
Gary is.  It was well worth the trip. 
(We had a nice lunch in Gettysburg too) 
 
The Chapter project is progressing nicely.  We have a 
nice turnout every Monday evening.  Gil has been 
laying out hardware to be fabricated and Jim 
Marsden has been supervising and assisting in the 
fabrication of the pieces.  (They even let me help but 
only under the closest supervision. 
I keep getting my left and right confused.)  I'm 
mostly responsible for making the coffee.  We now 
have all the aileron hinges and bell cranks built and 
plan to do a mock up to check fit, operation, etc. 
Ben has been working on the new deep fryer.  He 
has put it on casters for easy movement and is re-
arranging the plumbing for the LP gas feed. 
 
Pancake breakfasts and Young Eagle rallys are just 
around the corner. 
 
Keep your takeoffs and successful landings equal. 
Joe    

 
 
 
 

 

Page 3 



 

for a good hose for the deep fryer and has seen one 
at $70.  Mark Hissey suggested that some of the RV 
dealers have them at a better price. Joe Boyle said 
he will check with Shawleys. 
 
After some discussion it was decided to take the old 
large grill to the Hancock airpot for storage. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:30, after which there 
was a presentation/discussion led by Ken Jones of his 
planning process for his Kitfox instrument panel, with 
emphasis on the electrical switches and circuit 
breakers.  To assist the discussion he used his actual 
instrument panel with paper cut-outs showing 
placement of all the planned instruments and 
electrical devices.  He asked for advice and got quite 
a bit, with the result that he will make many of the 
corrections suggested in the discussion. 
 
Submitted by: Ken Jones 

 

____________________ 
 
 

 
 

April 16, 2014 - The FAA has released the EAA 
AirVenture Oshkosh 2014 Notice to Airmen (NOTAM), 
featuring arrival and departure procedures for the 
62nd annual fly-in convention July 28 - August 3 at 
Wittman Regional Airport in Oshkosh.  
 
The NOTAM, which is in effect July 25-August 4, 
outlines procedures for the many types of aircraft 
that fly to Oshkosh for the event, as well as aircraft 
that land at nearby airports. 

 
You can download the NOTAM @ www.airventure.org 
/flying/2014_notam.pdf .  
 
You may also request the print version by calling EAA 
Membership Services at 800-564-6322. Printed 
copies will be mailed in early May after the FAA 
completes printing the NOTAM.  
 
Additional hints and tips for pilots arriving at and 
departing from EAA AirVenture Oshkosh 2014 are 
available online.  ���� 

April 1, 2014 
 

Meeting called to order at 7:30pm. 
 
Attendees: 
Joe Boyle,  Ken Jones, Ben & Annette Trillanes, 
Dennis Slodysko,  Jay Swift, Jim Marsden,  Micah 
Oberholzer, Chris McCulley, Mark & Sandy Hissey, 
Robert Berger, Dave Berger, Patrick Frederick, and  
Keith Ford 
 
Last month’s Minutes and Treasurer’s Report were 
read and approved.Since last month’s meeting was 
the annual Awards Banquet there was some 
discussion of the Banquet events.  Everyone liked the 
speaker, and also liked the restaurant. It was 
suggested and agreed that next year’s Banquet 
would be held on the 3rd Saturday of March at the 
same restaurant. 
     
Joe Boyle announced that he will update the Hale 
Andrews awards plaque we have in the Hanger, and 
informed the members that Jack Raun has taken it 
on himself to update the Chapter’s “Gone West” 
plaque. 
 
Jim Marsden gave a report on progress on the V-Star 
project. Ken Jones informed the members that the 
project now requires the purchase of spar materials 
for the upper wings, and trailing edge aluminum for 
both upper and lower wings at a total cost of about 
$480 plus freight of about $250.  But, Wicks Supply 
has agreed to transport the material to Oshkosh at 
no cost if we can pick it up there.  Joe Boyle agreed 
to the pick up, so apparently we can obtain the 
materials at no freight cost. The membership voted 
to approve the purchase of these materials up to 
$500. Joe Boyle is going to try to purchase the 
aluminum locally. 
 
Ken Jones reminded everyone that he is now 
collecting 2014 dues - still at $20.  You can send him 
a check at his home address of 11935 Crestwood 
Circle, Waynesboro, PA 17268. 
 
After some discussion, the Young Eagles fly-in dates 
(with food service by us) are now set at 6/21, 7/19, 
8/16, 9/21, and 10/18.  (The 9/21 date is also the 
date of the Wings & Wheels event put on by the 
Museum and the Airport and was confirmed to Mark 
Hissey by Phil Ridenour two days after this meeting 
but before these minutes were written). 
 
Ben Trillanes informed the group that he is looking  
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  Chapter 36 

    News and Events 

                            
 
                             _______________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 

FlyIns Are Here. 
Be sure to check 
the Calendar of 
Events both here 
and online @ 
www.eaa.org  
The first FlyIn for 
our chapter will be 
June 21, but in the 
meantime, please 
check-out the 

events nearby. 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Current Fuel Prices 
as of April 24, 2014 

                        SS           FS          
Hagerstown     
Frederick 
Martinsburg 
Winchester 
Cumberland 
Westminster 

    $5.70     $6.55 
    $5.80     $6.55 
                 $6.35 
    $5.95     $6.35 
    $5.80    
    $5.89     $6.54 

www.airnav.com  
  

 

Spread the 
Joy of 

Flying 
with the general 
public through 
our  “Fly-Outs 
to Fly-Ins” 
program.  
Let's get a 
group together, 
contact others 
to ride along, 
and perhaps 
share expenses 
as we visit 
various fly-
in's.   

E 
V 

E 
N 

T 
S 

May 4 

Pancake Breakfast Fly/Drive In, Piper Memorial Airport, 
Lock Haven, PA.  All you care to eat pancakes, REAL MAPEL SYRUP, 
eggs, sausage, potato patty, sausage gravy w/biscuits, OJ, Coffee & 
Tea. $8 Adults, $4 Ages 6-17, Under age 5 FREE. Benefits Sentimental 
Journey Fly-In. 570-748-5123 Piper Aviation Museum Open 9 AM - 4 
PM. Contact: Ed Watson @  570-748-5123. 
Website: www.sentimentaljourneyfly-in.com 

May 24 

Young Eagles Rally, Business Airport of Carlisle, Carlisle, 
PA. Free airplane rides for children ages 8-17! EAA Chapter 
122's Spring 2014 Young Eagles Rally takes place on Saturday, 
May 24th, from 9 am to noon, weather permitting. 
Reservations are not required, but highly desired. Parent or 
legal guardian's permission is required. Static displays will be 
provided by Harrisburg chapter of the PA Civil Air Patrol and 
Life Lion helicopter rescue services. Come join us!  Contact: 
Jonathan Still @  601-701-5932.  Website:  www.eaa122.org 

May 25 

E.A.A. Chapter 426, Fly-In / Drive-In Breakfast.  
Cumberland Regional Airport, Cumberland, MD. 9:00 A.M. Until  
2:00 P.M.  Sausage, Eggs, Hotcakes, French Toast, Home Fries, 
Coffee Orange Juice.  Eat on Premises only. 
All you can eat - $7.00, under 12 - $4.00. For information call 
301-268-2624. 
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Happy Happy Happy Happy Anniversary Anniversary Anniversary Anniversary     
    
May 20 – Mark and Sandy Hissey 
May 25 – Bobbie McBee 



 

NEWS CLIPS 

_____________ 
 

Take Someone Flying on International 
Learn to Fly Day 

April 10, 2014 - EAA 
always encourages its 
members to take 
others flying, but on 
Saturday, May 17, 
there's an even better 
reason to do so: The 
fifth annual 
International Learn to Fly Day is an opportunity to 
help someone take that first step to discover the fun, 
freedom, and accomplishment of becoming a pilot. It 
could be a friend, a relative, a friend of a relative, or 
a relative of a friend. For a person age 18 or older, 
you could take an Eagle Flight. If your passenger is 
age 15-17, you could make it a Young Eagles flight.  

Chapters are planning events, which will be added to 
EAA's Calendar of Events tagged as "Learn to Fly 
Day" so everyone will know it's part of the 
celebration. Chapter leaders looking for ideas to 
conduct a chapter event, such as an open house at 
the chapter hangar, can send an e-mail to the 
chapter office for assistance. It's important to for 
those chapters planning an event to please submit a 
chapter insurance request by April 17 to ensure the 
event is properly covered. ����  

 

Webinars 
May 7: Owner-In-Command 
Presenter: Mike Busch  
View all Webinars @ http://eaa.org/webinars/ 
Pre-registration required.  ���� 
 
SportAir Workshops - Two-day aircraft 

building programs 
May  17 - 18: Frederick, MD (Electrical Systems & 

Avionics Only)  
June 21 - 22: Frederick, MD (Fabric Covering 

Only) 
Register online @ www.sportair.com/schedule.html 
or call 800-967-5746.  ���� 
 

Hints for Homebuilders  
Drilling Pilot Holes 
www.eaavideo.org/video.aspx?v=3256568241001 
Presenter: Zenith Aircraft's Roger Dubbert  ���� 

FAA Launches New Rulemaking For 3rd 
Class Medicals 
The FAA said on 
Wednesday it is starting a 
rulemaking project that will 
explore whether to allow 
private pilots, in certain 
instances, to use a driver's 
license instead of an FAA medical certificate. The FAA 
added that it is "still considering" a petition from 
AOPA and EAA that was submitted in March 2012, 
asking the FAA to allow recreational pilots to skip the 
FAA medical. "The FAA is considering whether it can 
provide any relief to the medical requirement, while 
maintaining safety, prior to completion of the rule," 
according to Wednesday's announcement. EAA and 
AOPA were quick to welcome the news on 
Wednesday afternoon. 

"The FAA’s announcement that it will begin the 
rulemaking process is the next important step along 
a path that we sincerely hope will allow more pilots 
to fly without the expense and frustration of the 
medical certification process," said AOPA President 
Mark Baker. "For a decade, sport pilots have flown 
safely without third-class medical certificates, and 
we’re confident private pilots can do the same. This 
issue is extremely important for our members and 
we appreciate the FAA’s decision to move forward 
with rulemaking. We will continue to work with FAA, 
Congress, and our members to complete this process 
as quickly as possible." 

The FAA's announcement is "a good initial step," EAA 
said. "We are eager to see the details of what they 
are proposing and evaluate their significance," said 
EAA chairman Jack Pelton. "EAA will support this 
rulemaking initiative as well as legislative solutions 
to expand the freedom of flight for our members and 
all aviators. ... Aeromedical reform has long been a 
top priority for EAA and the member participation in 
this campaign reinforces how important it is to pilots 
everywhere. EAA is working hard to effect 
meaningful change and will not stop until we do." 

Details about the rulemaking project, which the FAA 
is labeling “Private Pilot Privileges without a Medical 
Certificate,” will be posted soon at the Transportation 
Department's rulemaking website, the FAA said. ���� 

 

Engine Fires  
I still have my airplane today.  I’m very lucky.  After 
the most  recent annual  inspection  was completed, 
my aircraft’s induction system caught fire.  I found I 
was woefully unprepared for such an event.  If I was 
unprepared, you probably are, too.  
www.avweb.com/news/features/Engine-
Fires221772-1.html  ���� 
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EAAers Send 28,000 Messages to 
Congress 
March 20, 2014 - 
Since last week's 
activation of EAA's 
Rally Congress 
website, more than 
9,200 EAA members 
have sent nearly 
28,000 messages to their elected representatives 
urging their support of House Bill HR3708 and 
Senate Bill S2103 - the General Aviation 
Protection Act. 

Co-sponsorship of the House bill has grown from 
52 to 64 members, while the Senate version has 
two co-sponsors. This bipartisan legislation is 
considered crucial to widening the pool of 
recreational pilots who can enjoy flying their small 
aircraft without the expense and regulatory 
burden of third-class medical certification. And 
EAA's Rally Congress website makes it easy to 
contact your elected officials to urge their support. 

"The tremendous response from the EAA 
membership sends a clear message," said Sean 
Elliott, EAA vice president of advocacy and safety. 
"Aeromedical reform has long been a top priority 
for GA and the participation in this campaign 
reinforces how important it is to EAA members. 
EAA is working hard to effect meaningful change 
and will not stop until we do." 

The proposed legislation would allow pilots to use 
a valid state driver's license in place of the 
traditional medical certificate if the flights are: 

• Not for compensation  

• Conducted in VFR operations only, at or 
below 14,000 feet MSL  

• No faster than 250 knots  

• In aircraft with no more than six seats  
and no more than 6,000 pounds gross 
takeoff weight. 

If you haven't done so already, please take a few 
moments and Rally Congress to support the 
General Aviation Protection Act! � � � �   

 

During descent after an engine failure,   
how much attention should be focused on 
restarting the engine? 

Bob Martens offers his opinion in this week's tip... 
www.pilotworkshop.com/tips/aircraft_engine_failu
re.htm  ���� 

Purchase Your AirVenture 2014 Tickets Online
www.airventure.org/planning/advance.html  
Advance purchase admission 
tickets and camping are 
available for EAA AirVenture 
Oshkosh 2014, the 62nd 
convention and fly-in scheduled 
for July 28 to August 3 at Wittman 
Regional Airport in Oshkosh. 
EAA members and nonmembers 
can purchase daily and 
admission tickets in advance, and purchases made before June 
15, 2014, include a $2 discount on daily adult   ���� 

 
 
Save on Auto, Aircraft Fuel With Phillips 

66 Aviation 'Fly Savvy' Program 

March 13, 2014 - 
Phillips 66 Aviation's new 
Fly Savvy Rewards is the 
industry's first program 
that helps pilots save on 
fuel costs whether flying 
or driving. By using the Phillips 66 Aviation 
personal card, pilots can save 5 cents per gallon at 
Phillips 66 Aviation FBOs as well as Phillips 66, 
Conoco and 76 locations when they purchase 45 
or more gallons per billing cycle.  

In addition, pilots who open a new aviation 
personal card account get a 10-cent-per-gallon 
discount during the first 90 days and a nickel off 
per gallon thereafter.* To receive these savings, 
pilots do not have to do anything other than to 
use a Phillips 66 Aviation personal card to 
purchase fuel.  

An added bonus: Use a new Phillips 66 Aviation 
personal credit card with a WingPoints card and 
earn double WingPoints Rewards that can be 
redeemed toward pre-paid debit cards and gift 
cards, or donated to charity. 

The Fly Savvy discount also applies to pilots using 
P66's Young Eagles Fuel Rebate, which since 1994 
has provided a $1-per-gallon discount for Young 
Eagles pilots. 

*Pilots will receive savings as a fuel 
statement credit for their first gallon up to 
110 gallons every qualifying billing cycle. 
A maximum of $99 in fuel statement 
credits may be earned in a 12-month 
period, as measured beginning in the 
December billing cycle. For full details, 
card features and restrictions, visit 
phillips66aviation.com/personalcard.  ���� 
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